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January 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits two ordinances:  one that would approve a Community Mobility Contract with the City of Seattle to implement service enhancements on nearly 60 routes that serve Seattle residents, employers, and visitors (title only Ordinance 2015-0039); and another that approves the service as required by King County Code (title only Ordinance 2015-0040). On November 4, 2014, City of Seattle residents voted to approve the Seattle Transportation Benefit District’s Proposition 1, which is estimated to bring in approximately $45 million in new annual revenue. The City of Seattle has committed to fully funding these service improvements under this financial agreement. The term of this agreement is for three years and can be renewed for an additional three years until 2020.  

This spring I created the Community Mobility Contracts program to allow cities to purchase transit service beyond what Metro is currently able to provide given current financial constraints. This program should not be viewed as a permanent solution to the region’s transit funding challenges, but rather as an option for cities to enhance or restore transit service. The program is based on three principles:
· Contracts must reflect the full cost of providing the service.
· Contracts cannot come at the expense of other cities or the regional allocation of service.
· The program is intended as a bridge to keep buses on the street until the state legislature provides a sustainable funding tool for local transportation needs.

In accordance with King County Metro’s 2014 Service Guidelines Report, the City of Seattle is proposing to address the first two priorities identified for investment, overcrowding and reliability. Additionally, the City of Seattle has identified improvements to the frequency and hours of operation on dozens of existing bus routes. These investments are in accordance with Metro’s Service Guidelines and the City of Seattle’s Transit Master Plan. 
This letter’s Exhibit 1, “Title VI Service Equity Analysis,” is Metro’s analysis of the relative impacts of the proposed changes on low-income and minority communities. This service equity analysis complies with federal Title VI regulations. It also helps to ensure consistency with the “fair and just” principle in the King County Strategic Plan 2010-2014. The analysis is part of an integrated effort throughout King County to achieve equitable opportunities for all people and communities—one of our core priorities.

The attached Community Mobility Contract and accompanying exhibits describe the totality of the service additions that will be implemented using the funding from Proposition 1. Seattle has also dedicated up to $3 million annually to partner with other cities on routes that cross Seattle’s city limits. Those investments have yet to be specifically identified.

The Community Mobility Contract negotiated with the City of Seattle includes the following:
· Metro will retain responsibility for scheduling, managing and operating the service funded by the City and provide the service in accordance with its regular procedures to the general public. 
· The City will pay for the service based on Metro’s fully allocated costs. 
· The County will be compensated by the City for the cost of additional coaches to provide peak hour service purchased by the City.
· The City will receive a credit towards the service costs based on the farebox recovery ratio for both motorbuses and trolley coaches.
· The County will provide the City with service and productivity data on an annual basis.
· The County agrees that the City’s purchase of service hours will not supplant other service needs on routes partially or completely operating within the City’s jurisdiction that Metro would otherwise provide in accordance with the Service Guidelines. 

Although a temporary measure, these service investments will have a positive impact on Metro’s countywide transit system as well as helping support the efforts of the Strategic Climate Action Plan. A more robust transit system will encourage new and existing riders to use transit, making it possible for more residents to live a low-car or zero-car lifestyle. Given the needs for transit service throughout King County, the Community Mobility Contract program and the funding from Proposition 1 should not be seen as a permanent solution to meet the region’s transportation needs. Metro’s 2014 Service Guidelines Report identified over 550,000 hours of transit need throughout the system. I remain committed to securing an acceptable and sustainable regional solution to public transportation funding. King County’s prosperity depends on preserving and growing the transit system throughout the region to reduce crowding on buses, keep service reliable, and meet current and future rider demand.



Thank you for your consideration of these ordinances to approve this Community Mobility Contract with the City of Seattle. If you have any questions, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, King County Metro Transit Division, at 206-477-5910.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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